

**Monadnock Regional School District
Extra-Curricular Committee Meeting Minutes
February 15, 2023
SAU Conference Room/Zoom Meeting
Swanzey, NH**

Members Present: Eric Stanley and Dan LeClair. **Absent:** Brian Bohannon

Also Present: L. Aivaliotis, Recording Secretary.

1. **Public Comments:** There were no public comments.

2. **Approval of the ECC Meeting Minutes: MOTION:** D. LeClair **MOVED** to approve the January 11, 2023 ECC Meeting Minutes as presented. **SECOND:** E. Stanley **VOTE:** Unanimous for those present. **Motion passes.**

3. **New Business:**

a. **Discuss Meeting with Student Government:**

-Non-Sport Hall of Fame: D. LeClair and E. Stanley met with the Student Government and talked about the Non-Sport Hall of Fame. They are very interested but they are not sure how to do it and what involvement the nominees should have. E. Stanley commented that maybe some of the kids should be part of a committee of alumni and teachers. They discussed the process. Base the process on the Sports Hall of Fame which currently exists. Put it on the Alumni Page and have people nominate. Criteria could be what was accomplished while in school, afterschool, during college, community and what contribution to the school. We need to make up the criteria. We need to go back to 1962. The Sports Hall of Fame nominee has to be out of school for 20 years to be inducted.

-District Artwork Scholarship: The committee members spoke to the Student Government about the District Artwork Scholarship. We do not have any idea on how to go about this. D. LeClair commented that we need to come up with an overview. E. Stanley suggested talking to the heads of the Art Department and the Music/Band Program. D. LeClair suggested after the election to send out emails to them and set up a meeting. E. Stanley suggested after the Performance in March. We should have this ready for the start of the school year. The ideas from the students should be submitted and approved. We need to be careful, maybe not too broad. Maybe the first year the criteria should be specific. We will take the ideas to the head of the Art and the head of the Band/Music Program. The committee would like to make sure the choir is also a part of this.

4. **Old Business:**

a. **Afterschool Program:** F. Ashworth is not in attendance tonight.

b. **Championship/Awards/Coach of the Year-Record keeping:** E. Stanley said that J. Hill has information from 1962 on the coaches, awards, stats,

championships and records. He is wondering if there are others that may have that information. He said it is tough to gather that information. T. Cote also has information.

c. Expanding Extracurricular participation: E. Stanley is concerned that he has not heard back from the administration regarding an Extra-Curricular Fair this year. He would like to set a date.

The Job Fair is scheduled for April. He feels that it would be great if the juniors and the seniors had more time to meet with the vendors during the Job. Fair.

d. Stipends-Review new info from J. Rathbun (Conant, Keene, Mascoma, Past Spreadsheet): E. Stanley said he is not sure how to approach the stipends. He feels that some of the positions pay more than others. There is no rhyme or reason for the stipend amounts. He will follow up with L. Witte.

e. Student Code of Conduct: This was something B. Bohannon wanted on the agenda.

f. Upcoming Facility Projects: There are no upcoming projects at this time.

5. Second Public Comments: There were no public comments.

6. Setting next meeting date and agenda: The committee will meet on March 9, 2023.

Agenda items:

- 1. Survey for stipends for the next meeting**
- 2. Criteria for Non-Sports Hall of Fame**
- 3. Meeting with the head of the Art/Band/Music Dept.**
- 4. Ideas for the District Artwork Scholarship**

E. Stanley will email J. Rathbun one more time regarding the Extra-Curricular Fair and if there is no response the committee will bring this issue to the full Board. D. LeClair asked how the kids and staff liked the fair last year. E. Stanley said it was a success and because of it there were additional people signed up for the play.

7. Motion to Adjourn: MOTION: D. LeClair **MOVED** to adjourn the meeting at 6:22 PM. **SECOND:** E. Stanley **VOTE:** Unanimous for those present. **Motion passes.**

Respectfully submitted,

Laura L. Aivaliotis
Recording Secretary